Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
February 15, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the January 25, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Summer school budgets have been funded for FY16, and chairs may begin working on them.  It is possible to request additional classes, but formal classes should be budgeted first.  Please keep in mind that there may not be as much lapsed salary funding as in the past to cover summer salaries.  Also, as this is a counting year there will be a big push for student numbers for summer school.
3. Dr. Galyean noted that Distance Education was brought up last meeting as a potential topic for the faculty retreat in August.  Dr. Weindorf suggested broadening the topic to include outreach opportunities, both domestic and international.  The big topic in regards to developing distance education courses will be compliance - general rules and regulations.  Dr. Galyean indicated that there are also opportunities at TTU Regional Sites to expand our distance education programs.  A committee will need to be appointed to work on the agenda for the retreat.
4. The timeline for the faculty awards nominations will be on the same schedule as last year.  Electronic copies (pdf files) of each nominee’s CV, five-year summary of teaching evaluations and a nomination letter will be due to Julann by April 8th.  The information will be placed on the web by April 22nd and ballots will be due by May 6th.  The results of the balloting will be discussed at a specially called meeting or during the May Administrative Council meeting.
OTHER

The Distinguished Alumni and Outstanding Young Alumni Awards Dinner will be held this evening at the McKenzie-Merket Alumni Center.  A reception will be held for the recipients at 6:00 p.m. and dinner will follow at 6:30 p.m.

Dr. Orth noted that AFS has the equine companion animal position, food science position and Equestrian Center supervisor positions posted and are receiving applicants.  They are almost ready to post the beef cattle science/grazing management position to replace Sara Trojan, who will be leaving at the end of the month.

Dr. Hequet reported the first crop ecophysiology candidate will be here this week, with the second candidate coming the first week of March.  They have just posted the soil microbial ecology/biochemistry position as well as the plant breeding position and already have candidates.  He also noted the PSS Graduate Review Committee has been appointed, and Dr. Michael Ballou will serve as chair.

Jane Piercy stated she will meet with personnel from the Physical Plant tomorrow regarding the remodel of their future office space.  She reminded the department chairs that she needs the names of students that will be attending the SALE Luncheon in San Antonio next week.  Jane also reported they will be attending the Texas and Southwestern Cattle Raisers Annual Meeting and hosting a reception there on Friday, April 8th.
Dr. Fraze reported that AE&C has both of their open positions posted with several candidates already having applied.  He has not received any updates on when the renovation to the restroom might begin.

Dr Akers reminded the council that there will be some events coming up that will be held in conjunction with the CASNR Career Fair.  On Thursday, February 18th, there will be a “Popcorn Pop-In” in Goddard 108 from 1:00 to 4:30 p.m.  Students are welcome to bring their resumes (on a jump drive, etc.) and print them off and have someone look it over for them.  On Tuesday, February 23rd at 6:00 p.m. in the ANSC Meats Lab Classroom 100, “Forecast Your Future” will be held for students to stop by and listen to some Texas Tech Alumni share their experiences and achievements.  There will also be a time for questions.  That same evening at 7:30 p.m. in ANSC 102, there will be a resource fair to help students plan their future at Texas Tech.  Finally, on Thursday, February 24th from 1:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. in the SUB Ballroom, students are encouraged to attend the CASNR Job Fair where they can network with future employers, discover internships, find part-time jobs as well as secure full-time positions.  Faculty, staff and students are all invited to attend the job fair as well as the luncheon that will be held in the adjoining Red Raider Lounge from 11:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.
Dr. Akers handed out the apps/admits and scholarship reports.  Every department is up in numbers with the exception of AE&C.  She also noted they are making many early scholarship offers, and encouraged the chairs to do the same.  
Dr. Weindorf attended a 3-day seminar last week regarding “unmanned aerial systems” (UAS) on the Texas Tech campus.  They are in the process of developing an OP that will cover all the rules and regulations that will need to be put in place if someone is to fly a UAS for research purposes.   The FAA has regulations that these UAS systems are not to be flown within two miles of any heliport.  With Covenant Medical Center and UMC within two miles of TTU, and both with heliports, the Texas Tech campus is basically a “no fly zone” for these UAS.  Dr. Weindorf will send a memo to the faculty in regards to this subject matter.
Dr. Weindorf also noted that the search for a new LA Department Chair is underway again, and they have three new candidates.  The committee will meet later this week to discuss the candidates.

Dr Johnson reported they are still in the search process for their risk management faculty position.  The have filled their joint appointment position with the Free Market Institute.  An offer was made to Dr. Jamie Bologna and she will begin on September 1st.  A number of AAEC students recently attended the Southern Agricultural Economics Association meeting in San Antonio, where they made several presentations.  Dr. Johnson stated that they will begin the remodel of three of their offices soon.
Dr. Klein informed the council that on February 26th and 27th, LA will hold their annual student-alumni “WreckShop.”  They will have several alumni and other professionals on campus to make presentations, review portfolios, etc.
Ann Ulmer reported that the USDA Capacity Building Grant has been released and the due date is April 22nd.  The Challenge Grants have not yet been released, but should be very soon.  She asked the department chairs to please encourage their faculty members to apply for these grants.

Dr. Wallace reported that NRM will be doing some remodeling for at least the next six months.  They have moved their main departmental offices to the 2nd floor south wing (Rooms 263/265) of the Bayer Plant Science Building.  NRM faculty and staff now fill that wing of the building.  He also noted that the remodel estimates for the two classrooms where they wanted to remove podiums and fixed table and chairs and replace with movable tables and chairs came in at $255,000.  He has since sent a note back asking what they could get for a reasonable (not “gold-plated”) price.  He has not heard back yet.  Similarly, they are creating a new computer lab in AGSC 117.  Costs for wiring outlets and Ethernet drops have been quoted around $25,000.  He has plans to send that quote back as well.
